
9.0- Conclusions and Recommendations 

During the period of May 1 ih to July 201
h, 2011 , a diamond drill program was completed 

on the Sara Court Property. A total of 9 holes were completed for a total of 2067.5 
meters of NQ size core. The diamond drill project has been successful in defining 
anomalous gold values associated with narrow quartz carbonate zones. The units that 
contain the most gold are pink quartz feldspar porphyry and surrounding altered mafic 
volcanic units. If more of this QFP unit can be delineated, it is recommended that further 
drilling be carried out as follow-up to these anomalous results. A shift in focus on 
identifying the best drill targets may be warranted, however if more of it can't be found , 
drilling and exploration funds might be better spent on other properties in the area in the 
meantime. 
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